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Chief, Transportation Branch
US Nuclear Regulatory Comission
Washington, DC 20555

Dear Sir:

Operating License No. DPR-73
Docket No. 50-320
SN-1 Certificate of Compliance

The purpose of this letter is to request an administrative revision to the
Certificate of Compliance for the Radioactive Material Package Model SN-1
package identification number USA/6771/b(). The current Certificate of
Compliance for this package, which is revision number 3, authorized '‘Greater
than Type A quantities of nonfissile radioactive material as solidified or
dewatered waste contained in leak tight secondary containers'. GPU Nuclear
Corporation, who now owns this package, feels that this content is too
restrictive with regards to the material that can be shipped in this package.
As a result, we request that paragraph 5.(b) (1) of Certificate Number 6771,
Revision 3, be changed to read as follows:

5. (b) Contents
(1) Type and Form of Material

(a) OGreater than Type A quantities of radioactive material
of nonfissile classification as process solids, either
dewatered, solid or solidified, in leak tight secondary
containers.

(b) Greater than Type A quantities of radiocactive material of
nonfissile classification as contaminated or irradiated
solid material, such as spent reactor intermals, in leak
tight secondary containers.

It is our belief that the requested change will only clarify the Type and

Form of material authorized for shipment within the SN-1. We also feel that

this change is fully supported by the Safety Analysis Report previously submitted
by Metropolitan Edison Company in April 1981 and approved by the NRC with the
issuance of Revision 3. As currently written, it is unclear as to whether solid
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material could be shipped in the SN-1. A point could be made that solidified
would also include solid material, but in order to be more precise, we are

requesting the change. , The other change is the elimination of the word 'waste'.

This is requested to eliminate any possible confusion with the term 'Nuclear
Waste' as recently defined in 10CFR71.

Enclosed is our check for $150.00 to cover the cost of this administrative
change.

If you have any questions regarding this submittal, please feel free to contact
Mr. Ray E. Hahn, Supervisor, Waste Disposal, at (717) 948-8665.

Sincerely,

BA

B. K. Kanga
Director, ™I-
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